HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

MONDAY, MAY 9, 2022 – 6:00 P.M.

HALIFAX ELEMENTARY SCHOOL CONFERENCE ROOM 
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 6:00 p.m. with Selectmen Gordon C. Andrews and Ashley A. DiSesa present.
The following business was discussed:

GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS
Sergeant’s Contract

Moved by DiSesa and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously approved the Sergeant’s contract for Fiscal Year 2023.  
Patrol Officer’s Contract

Moved by DiSesa and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously approved the Patrol Officer’s contract for Fiscal Year 2023.  
Firefighter’s Contract

Moved by DiSesa and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously approved the Firefighter’s contract for Fiscal Year 2023.  
Highway Contract

Moved by DiSesa and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously approved the Highway contract for Fiscal Year 2023.  

Mixed Unit Contract
Moved by DiSesa and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously approved the Mixed Unit  typographical errors in the MoU for Fiscal Year 2023.
Article 32 – CoA Project – Renovations to Halifax Museum 
Andrews is recommending moving forward with $140,000 for the drawing & plans even though the figure for the overall project has come in much higher that what was previously quoted due to the cost of everything going up at this time.  This is the best solution the that Building Needs Committee could come up with.  ARPA money cannot be used for the project.  He did say the other option would be a community build which would cut down on the cost.  DiSesa suggested  holding off until a Special Town Meeting because lots of money has been spent on engineering and drawings and we continue to have the same problem which is at the last hour figures come in higher than what was expected.  Andrews agreed with her and stated that he does not think they are going to get a better number.  The figure came in on Friday (5/6) at 5:30 p.m.   DiSesa asked where the money gong is to come from, and Andrews said debt exclusion.  She further said that this was supposed to cost nothing to the taxpayers.  Again, Andrews understands this but felt this is the best option.  
MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by DiSesa and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to continue their meeting to the Gym to attend the Annual and Special Town Meetings at 6:27 p.m.
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